

NATIONAL HONOR LODGE SINCE 1983



GATHER THE CLAN



EL-KU-TA 520 ORDER OF THE ARROW

VOL 33 NO 7

MAR-APRIL 1989



STEVE SUGDEN

THE CHIEF

The new year has brought on new changes to the lodge. First, and most important came changes in Lodge Officers Ted Neilson has

LODGE CHIEF 1988 - 9 replaced John Lubbers as North Area Vice Chief. We had a great increase in attendance at the lodge banquet. We had a 20% increase. Thank you for you support with this first important event.

> My challange to the lodge is to the progress going. keep Chapters strive to increase the quality of the chapter programs. The quality of the Fun-O-Rees has increased from last year. The progress and change has been terrific but more progress can still be achieved.

would like to encourage members in the lodge to attend the summer fellowship at East Fork and the Section Conference.

Thanks for all of your efforts.

Yours in Brotherhood,

Steve Sugden

SPREAD THE SPIRIT

CALENDAR MARCH 11th SCOUT-O-RAMA 16th L.E.C.M. Serv. Ctr 7:00 pm 24th Ordeal (Chapter 24) APRIL 10th Registration due for Section Conference \$22.00 L.E.C.M. 20th Ser. Ctr 7:00 pm 21st Ordeal at Tracy 7:00 registration \$25.00 21st Ordeal (Chapter 11) Tooele location 28-30th SECTION CONFERENCE Camp Maple Dell \$22.00 MAY 18th L.E.C.M. Ser. Ctr. 7:00 pm 19th Ordeal at Tracv 7:00 pm Registration \$25.00

JUNE

13th

Ordeal at East Fork Registration 7:00 pm \$25.00

14-17

SUMMER FELLOWSHIP

24th /

Coup Trail Begins

SUMMER FELLOWSHIP

The annual Summer Fellowship is being planned even as you read this.

If you are interested in staffing this event, give Ryan Mecham a call at 561-3274 or put a message on the hotline.

At Camp Tomahawk, East Fork of the Bear, this year's fellowship will be something special. Cost and details will be out next month but plan on the dates, June 14-17th.

Each chapter will have an assignment. Activity will be the order of the day. A tremendous waterfront and, of course, the traditional steak fry will make it the highlite of the season.

Plan on participating in ceremony, dance, or costume competition as well as others.

The cost as always will be modest.

LODGE HOTLINE

The lodge hotline number is 292-4801. The 3-5 minute recording has sthe critical information about all of the coming events. Call it at any hour of the day or night.

A new service has been added. You can leave a short message for the lodge secretary. Requests for additional information or order forms can be handled this way. Try it this week.



BROTHERHOOD

Chapter 27 has already kicked off the brotherhood program for 1989 with ceremonies on the 4th of March inducting 11 new brotherhood members.

Aaron Anderson , 295-5099, indicates that the upcoming brotherhood dates are on the hotline now. Plan on make one of them in the spring.

There is the probability of a Brotherhood Ceremony at Section Conference for those who might be interested.

Your chapter will be getting in touch with you for the April ceremony.

ORDEALS

The next ordeal is:

April 21-22, 1989 Tracy (Lodge Ordeal) April 21-22, 1989 Tooele (Chapter 11)

Registration for each is \$25.00 and the ordeal will start at 7:00 pm on Friday. Call Mike McBride at 295-1040 for further information or call the hotline.

Information on the Tooele Ordeal is available from Don Yei at 882-5309.



CHANGES

NEW ADVISERS

The Lodge Adviser announces the appointment of several new advisers:

Peyton Williams Chapter 22	278-5325
Ken Sperry Chapter 23	968-3372
Steve Harman Chapter 24	571-2751
Dean Tuttle Chapter 28	571-2666

NEW VICE CHIEF

Ted Neilson joins the lodge this month as the new North Area Vice Chief. A Junior at West High, Ted is an Eagle Scout with experience last year on the Coup Trail Staff and the Steiner Staff. He has been the Chapter Chief of Chapter 4 and returning on the Coup Trail Staff this year.

Ted brings a lot of experience to the job. Take the time to get to know him.

SECTION

Its all New! Its Bigger! It will be fantastic!!

The Section Conference will be held at Camp Maple Dell in Payson Canyon on the 28-29-30 of April. Registration will be Friday evening and the conference will end with the Banquet on Sunday.

Church services will be held for all faiths desiring one.

Ceremony competition, workshops, and several new activities will be added to the conference due to the additional time.

Election of Section officers and leadership training will also be part of the conference.

Patch trading and fellowship with the addition of the pool and other camp activities will make it a great conference.

The cost is only \$22.00 with a registration deadling of April 10th. Late registration means \$5.00 more.

Transportation will be arranged with chapter leadership. Don't miss out on this one. Three big days of fun for \$22.00.

Call Ryan Mecham, 561-3274 or the hotline for details.

REREGISTRATION

Now is the time to start planning for re-registration. For the sum of \$5.00 your can insure your membership will stay active through June of 1990.

Many have already registered. Your label will give your date of expiration. Check the form and send in the bucks now so you won't have to worry in June.

COUP TRAIL

Now is the time to get into some high adventure type of training.

If you are planning on taking advantage of the leadership opportunities available in the Lodge.

If you are thinking of running for chapter or lodge office.

If your are anxious about getting on some of the staffs for council or district events.

Coup Trail is for you. An advanced course of leadership skills and O.A. excitement make this training course something special.

How about we send you an application for this year? At \$100 for the week, it is an inexpensive way to pick up some new skills and sharpen the old ones. Call Wes Clark, 292-3535 or Bill Eldred, 255-9259 for further information.

ACTIVITY PINS

The activity pins are really getting hot. Remember:

Recruiter - Get one boy to join a unit and help him over his scout rank. Ends 4/30/89.

Election - Participate in 4 unit elections and election training. Ends 5/31/89.

Activity - Fulfill 8 of 12 requirements on the scorecard. Ends 12/31/89.

Scorecards are available from you chapter adviser.

LODGE BANQUET

Thanks to those who made the banquet a great success. With attendance at 250 it was the best in a couple of years. Good food and great fellowship were the order of the day.

Chapter 2 took the trophy as Chapter of the year (again!). Seventeen members were honored at the Vigil Tap Out (more on that next issue).

Jim Robinson (Chapter 16) and Brett Van Wagoner (Chapter27) were honored as the adult and youth arrowmen of the year.

Slide of the past year's activities and other recognitions rounded out the evening. How about same time and place next year?

FOUNDERS AWARDS

At the Lodge Banquet 2 outstanding arrowmen were honored with the Founder's Award.

Steve Sugden - for his activity over 5 years as a lodge and chapter officer.

Joe Oberg - for his outstanding contributions to his chapter and the lodge.

Congratulations are in order for their achievements.



ه ج ډر د که

PHILMONT

Interested in Philmont this summer. For a 2 week experience in the back country with 12 OA members call Jim McBride 295-1040.

There will be a national trek in August - only 3 from our lodge - for a week. Call Dave Halliday 292-4686.

The 2 week experience will be an outstanding trek. High adventure bases are really worth the trip.



PLAN ON ATTENDING COUP TRAIL THIS YEAR

PAGE 5

CUT AND MAIL IN

LODGE SECRETARY --

YOU GUYS REALLY HAVE A LOT PLANNED IN THE NEXT COUPLE OF MONTHS. I WANT YOU TO REGISTER ME FOR THE FOLLOWING--

☐ INFORMATION ON LODGE PHILMONT TRIP (COST APPROX \$300.00)
☐ INFORMATION ON NATIONAL PHILMONT TREK IN AUGUST 1989
□ STAFF APPLICATION FOR SUMMER FELLOWSHIP
REGISTRATION FOR SECTION CONFERENCE FEE ENCLOSED \$ 22.00
REGISTRATION FOR 1990 MEMBERSHIP FEE ENCLOSED \$ 5.00
☐ INFORMATION ON LODGE ORDEAL STAFF
☐ I WANT TO GET MY BROTHERHOOD IN ☐ APRIL CEREMONY
□ MAY CEREMONY
□ SECTION CONF. CEREMONY
□ SUMMER FELLOWSHIP
IF YOUR MAILING LABEL IS NOT ATTACHED FILL OUT THE FOLLOWING
NAME CHAPTER NUMBER
ADDRESS
ADDRESS PHONE
MAIL THIS OFF TODAY LODGE SECRETARY, 525 FOOTHILL BLVD, SALT LAKE CITY, 84113

ELECTION REPORT

Mike McBride reports that Unit Elections are really coming in well. Thanks for your support. There are still a lot of units left to do out there.

As soon as the election is done get the report into the council office so the candidates can be put on the computer.

Be sure and check whether or not the candidates have received an ordeal packet.

Any questions? Call McBride at 295-1040.

100% Chapters:

Chapter 27 Chans 2/28/89



SPREAD THE SPIRIT



PAGE 6



Order of the Arrow EL-KU-TA 520 WWW

GREAT SALT LAKE COUNCIL BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA W/2 590 525 FOOTHILL DRIVE, SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH 84113

Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Salt Lake City, UT Permit No. 1079

03

David HALLIDAY, 416 E Oakmont Dr 84010 Bountiful, UT

EXP. 6-30

TINU ST MBRSHIP # 616 V 2

1989